MANGHAM BAPTIST CHURCH MAY 2020 NEWSLETTER

Rick Aultman—Pastor



As we get ready to print next month's news, I have concluded that there is not much news for the newsletter.

<u>For the month of May</u>: Until further notice, we will continue to have on-line church services and drive-in church on Sunday morning as weather permits. We are continuing to publish online family worship guides in lieu of Sunday evening services. As soon as it is deemed safe, we will begin to have church services in the sanctuary once again. We will keep you posted.

For the Summer:

Centrikid, camp for $3^{rd} - 6^{th}$ grade, has cancelled all its June camps, which includes us at Mangham Baptist. We are currently working on a back-up plan to provide a camp for this age group. As soon as we have any information, we will share it with all of you. So far, there have been no cancellation notices for either the Gridiron Men's Conference or Crosscamp youth camp, and we are currently still planning VBS.

We will have to take things one day at a time. In actuality, that is all we really have any way. So let's learn how to live in the moment and enjoy each day as it comes. Our hope is in Jesus, and He has not changed and cannot be shut down or closed to the public.

Believing and Belonging, Bro Rick

Right Now Ministries

Mangham Baptist Church will be contracting with "Right Now Ministries" to provide you and your family with a video resource for teaching, small group gatherings, and entertainment. Imagine Netflix combined with YouTube specifically for Christians. There will be no cost to the families of our church, but we must have an email address for each family who wants access. Please email your name, contact number and best email address to Bro. Rick at rickaultman@yahoo.com so that we can include you.

List of May Birthday's Attached

Our Senior Saints Over Seventy

Celebrating our Senior Saints over seventy in May: Gwen King, Sandy Lowentritt, Roy Weston

Cross Camp

The first Cross Camp payment was due April 1. If you have not made your payment, please mail to the church.

LADIES TEA May 2, 2020 – Cancelled

Church Encampment

The Richland Parish Baptist encampment is currently remodeling cabins, and there is a fund set up for anyone who would like to donate towards this cause.

Colonial Manor Birthday Cakes

Susan Morgan's Sunday School Class is responsible for the cakes going to Colonial Manor on May 17.

Web: www.manghambaptist.org

Facebook: www.facebook.com/manghambaptist

Email: office@manghambaptist.org